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I am the Comp-troller at the Valinor Oxford House in Bend Oregon. Living here since 

August 1st 2024.  

 

I am opposed to Bill HB 2239 

 

The Certification process and standards of Oxford House Incorporated should be 

held on equal footing as the NARR Certification.  

 

Oxford House Incorporated as a whole has shown me a new way to live. The Love 

and support that my Oxford House gives me I would never be able to find anywhere 

else in my early sobriety. I'm also apart of HSC I'm the Treasurer. Being apart of 

Oxford House on that level has shown me that I can be confident while being 

uncomfortable and I can be trusted with money. It means the world to me.  


